City of Haines Newsletter

June 2019
Reminder
The City can only accept payments of checks or cash and cannot take debit or credit cards. The City apologizes for any inconvenience that this may cause. 
Water Rate Increase
Beginning July 1, 2019 there will be a $4.00 increase in the water rates. This increase is necessary to be in compliance with the terms of the Community Development Block Grant and Safe Drinking Water Revolving Loan Fund loan that are funding the Water Compliance Project. The increase will bring residential water rates to $49.00 per month which is considered the affordability rate for Haines.  The sewer rates will remain the same at this time. 
Candidate Selection For Nonpartisan City Council Positions

Angie Shurtleff and Peter Hall were appointed to fill the vacant Council positions at the May 14, 2019 City Council meeting. Peter Hall was appointed to Council Seat #1 and will serve on the Council until 12/31/2020. Angie Shurtleff was appointed to Council Seat #2 and will serve on the Council until 12/31/2022.
Notice of Budget Hearing 

A public hearing on the proposed budget, as approved by the budget committee, for the City of Haines, Baker County, State of Oregon, for the fiscal year July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 will be held at the Haines City Hall, 819 Front Street, Haines, Oregon.  The hearing will take place on June 11, 2019 at 6:00 p.m.

The purpose of the hearing is to discuss the budget with interested persons. The Notice for the Budget Hearing and Financial Summary will be published in the Baker City Herald on June 3, 2019.

A copy of the budget may be inspected or obtained at the Haines City Hall, between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. Monday - Thursday, closed for lunch 1:00 pm - 2:00 pm.

Dog Enforcement
John Shurtleff is the City of Haines Dog Enforcement Officer. Please contact John with all dog complaints at 541-403-0558. John will be enforcing the City of Haines Dog Ordinance and has the ability to issue citations for violations.
Water Compliance Project 
The contractors started the Water Compliance Project March 25, 2019 and are working on the water reservoir. The installation of the water meters will begin the first week of June and will continue through the month. 
Normally customers will be notified prior to disruptions in service during the Water Compliance Project. Please be aware that there may be unplanned disruptions in service. The City is advising customers to keep some water available for temporary shutdowns during the project. A typical shutdown of service to install water meters on one block could be two hours if everything goes as planned. Unexpected delays are always possible and the water could be off for longer periods of time. The City is asking customers to please be patient. You will be advised in advance of planned disruptions in service to the best of the City and the contractor’s ability, it is always possible to miss someone, so again please be patient. 
Tentative Schedule Meter Replacement
Task Name Duration Start Finish

1 Vactor Truck Setter Boxes 


1 day


05/30/19 05/30/19

2 Replace Meters Through Town 

4 days 


06/03/19 06/06/19

3 School St 




1 day


06/10/19 06/10/19

4 Wilcox St 




1 day


06/11/19 06/11/19

5 Amy St 




1 day


06/12/19 06/12/19

6 Cole Street 




1 day


06/13/19 06/13/19

7 Cole Street North of 1st Street (Birch) 
1 day 


06/17/19 06/17/19

8 John St 




1 day


06/18/19 06/18/19

9 Robert St 




1 day


06/19/19 06/19/19

10 Olsen St 




1 day


06/20/19 06/20/19

11 Ruby Street 



1 day


06/24/19 06/24/19

12 Long Street 



1 day 


06/25/19 06/25/19

13 Anderson Street 



1 day 


06/26/19 06/26/19

14 Main Street 



1 day


06/27/19 06/27/19

15 Misc. Services 



1 day


07/01/19 07/01/19
This schedule is subject to change and is strictly an estimate of when the meters will be replaced in certain areas. 

Public Works Maintenance I Position
The Public Works Maintenance I position has been filled. Haines resident Ty Falcon will begin his employment with the City June 13, 2019.
Landfill Schedule
The Landfill will be open the first and third Saturday’s of the month. The Landfill will be open June 1st and June 15th. The hours of operation are 9:00 am to 1:00 pm. Closures are possible due to weather conditions so please check for updates at 541-856-3366 and press #2 for Landfill.
2019 Dog License/ATV License

2019 Dog Licenses and ATV Licenses are available now. It is a requirement to have all dogs licensed with the City of Haines, please bring proof of rabies vaccination when purchasing your dog licenses. 
The City of Haines allows operation of ATV’s on City Streets but an ATV license must be purchased.  
The 2018 Dog and ATV licenses expired December 31, 2018 and a 2019 license must be obtained. 
Dog licenses cost $5.00 for spayed or neutered dogs and $9.00 for non-spayed or neutered dogs. ATV licenses cost $5.00. 
Meeting Information

The 2019/2020 Budget Hearing will be held June 11th at 6:00 pm. The next Council Meeting will be held immediately after the Budget Hearing at City Hall. Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines.
City Contact List
Mayor Jim Brown: 541-519-0334


Council President Dennis Anthony 208-859-8541




Councilor Ken Bain: 541-519-4825


Councilor Don Adcock: 541-403-0476

Councilor June Falcon: 541-519-4844


Councilor Angie Shurtleff: 541-519-4905



Councilor Peter Hall: 541-519-7274


City Recorder Valerie Russell: 541-856-3366
Planning Director Richard Howe: 541-403-0773

Dog Enforcement Officer, John Shurtleff: 541-403-0558
The City of Haines is an equal opportunity employer and complies with section 504 of the rehabilitation act of 1973 and the Americans with disabilities act.
